

THE GANDHIDHAM CHAMBER OF COMMERCE & INDUSTRY

(ESTD. 1953)

"CHAMBER BHAVAN", Plot No. 71, Sector 8, Post Box No. 58,

GANDHIDHAM - Kachchh - 370 201.

Phone: +91-02836-220977, 220735 · Mobile: 99250 37814 · Fax: 220888

e-mail: info@gccikandla.com · Website: www.gccikandla.com

No. GCCI/ 540

Date: 15.02.2017

Shri Manshukh Mandaviya Minister of State Chemicals and Fertilizers, Shipping, Road Transport and Highways, Transport Bhawan, Sansad Marg, New Delhi-110001

Sub: Welcome the decision to handover land of Gandhidham – Adipur Township to Gujarat Government

Dear Sir,

We are pleased to learn and appreciate the decision to hand over the land of Gandhidham – Adipur township to Gujarat Government to resolve the deadlock in conversion process as represented by The Gandhidham Chamber of Commerce & Industry since long.

While welcoming decision, we hope this move will expedite the whole process of the conversion of Lease Hold Land to Free Hold Land of this township to the entire satisfaction of the people of this township.

Sir, we recall our meeting when you took charge of MOS Shipping whereby you had patiently heard our representation and assured us to resolve long pending land matters of Gandhidham Township in next 3-4 months and accordingly you rightly initiated in right direction to bring the matter to its logical conclusion. Therefore, we specifically thank you and appreciate your positive approach on these long pending matters which will go a long way in the right direction for the development of this township.

We hope The Gandhidham Chamber of Commerce & Industry will be very well involved in the revision process of rates related to land in coming days as decided and directed to concerned by your goodselves authority to review various rates related to land of this township and remaining legal formalities with Gujarat Government will be completed in due course of time at the earliest.

Lastly, once again The Gandhidham Chamber of Commerce & Industry on behalf of the people of this township express sincere thanks and welcome the decision and positive approach for further development of this township.

Thanking you.

Yours faithfully,

Dinesh Gupta
President